
Announcements 
The annual meeting of the History of Education Socie­
ty will be held in Cambridge, Massachusetts on October 
22, 23, and 24, 1976. The meeting will be hosted by the 
Radcliffe Institute and the Harvard University Gradu­
ate School of Education. Geraldine Clifford, University 
of California, Berkeley, is the program chairman. 

The annual meeting of the Midwest History of Educa­
tion Society will be held October 29-30 at Loyola Uni­
versity in Chicago. Persons interested in reading papers 
should submit them by July 1 to B. Edward McClellan, 
Room 203, Education Building, Indiana University, 
Bloomington, Indiana 47401. 

The next meeting of the Southern History of Education 
Society is scheduled to meet in Atlanta, Georgia, in the 
Fall of 1976. Persons interested in presenting a paper 
or appearing on a panel are invited to submit the title 
and a brief description of their proposed paper by June 
1 to Dr. Harvey Neufeldt, Box 5193 Tennessee Techno­
logical University, Cookevill, Tennessee 38501. 

ADDENDUM by Clarence J . Karier 

In my recent article, "John Dewey and the New Liberalism: Some Reflections 
and Responses," in the Winter Quarterly, 1975, footnote 45, I refer to 
some "puzzling characteristics" of Dewey's second memorandum as listed in 
the appendix of Louis L. Gerson, Woodrow Wilson and the Rebirth of 
Poland, 1914-1920, and then mistakenly proceed to analyze that material as 
part of the second memorandum. That material consists of statements from 
congressional leaders about the Polish vote. Gerson's book here misleads. 
One can mistakenly read those statements as part of Dewey's second memo­
randum. After further research at the Yale Archives in order to authenticate 
the two "preliminary memoranda" which Gerson published, I found that 
both exist in Box 181 folder no. 1/120 in the Col. House Collection along 
with a transmittal letter from Dewey himself. The second report ends with 
the listing of recommendations and does not include the congressional analy­
sis of the Polish vote. I do not know the origin of the latter material. I can 
only say at this time that it is not part of the memorandum as it exists at Yale 
and therefore should not be taken as part of Dewey's memorandum. 
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